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Photo: Miles Blodgett and his third wife, Lorette Knollin Blodgett

Pioneer Sandy Creek businessman Miles Blodgett and his third wife, Lorette Knollin sat for this double portrait about 1900, nearly three-quarters of a century after his parents, Nathan and Deborah Blodgett, brought him from Mount Washington, New Hampshire to southeastern Sandy Creek at less than two years old. Miles’ brother, Samuel N. Blodgett, was born after the Blodgett’s reached Sandy Creek in the autumn of 1827. Nathan Blodgett died on the last day of April 1828 and Miles learned at a tender age that hard work was a pioneer’s best means of support. At the age of eighteen he started a tannery on what is now the Bremm Road. In those early years he performed every process involved in the tanning of leather, from felling the trees for bark, to teaming the finished hides to the railroad for shipment. Before 1851 this meant driving all the way to Rome. By 1889, he owned the tannery on Academy Street, Lacona. His first wife, Lovina Rawson and two of their small sons died in 1863. Mary T. Molthrop, second wife of Miles died in 1888. Miles Blodgett died in 1906. (MKP)

Stop by the town hall and check out the interesting and informative poster boards on display that showcase “before and after” views of the town and villages of Sandy Creek. Another board showcases some of the structures that are on the National Register of Historic Places. Military displays are also featured. 

The newest veterans’ book, “Veterans of Sandy Creek who served from September 3, 1945 to December 31, 1959” will be available November 2007 and we are looking for additions and corrections to this book. A book of veteran information is at the town hall for review and corrections. Stop by to see we have the correct information on your veteran. I will be including names of veterans in upcoming columns that we need photos and/or information on. Please, get your information in. 

SOME of the soldiers with little information and/or no photos include: Daniel E. Ames, Donald E. Ames, Ivan Ames, Robert Bacher, Gerald O. Balcom, Eric Bardy, Floyd Bettinger, Frederick Bianco, Severin Tom Birchmeyer, Alfred A. Bitter (KIA), Ronald T. Bitter, Charles E. Blood, Charles Blount, Francis E. Brandon, Jr., Charles Bremm, Edward C. Briggs, John F. Bristol, Harold W. Brown, Lloyd Bumpus, Harlow A. Butler, Elwood Percy Caster, Austin F. Caufield, Harold R. Caufield, James F. Caufield, Robert Caufield, Leon G. Claflin,Earl W. Clary, Leonard C. Cole, Leonard Cooper, Jr. John L. Cone, Phillip B. Corse, Spencer B. Cowan, Robert P. Dillabough, Garnett Eckett, Bruce Ferguson, Fred W. Finley, Lewis Fraser, William J. Freeman, Gerald H. Frink, David B. Gammons, Clinton Gibbs Jr., Wallace H. Gibbs, Frank Golding, Dean B. Griffis, John H. Griffis, Jr., William Groves, Donald K. Gunderson and John W. Guyette. More names will follow weekly so contact us if you can help. 

I will be in my office on Fridays from 9am to 4pm and by appointment on Saturdays. I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 (home phone 695-2820) or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com
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